
Annual report:  

  

The north London MSK APP network met quarterly in 2017 with representatives from Whittington 

health, University College Hospital, Central London Community Healthcare, North Middlesex 

Hospital and Hertfordshire. Topics included corticosteroid injection techniques and evidence, the 

national back pain guidance and current NHS challenges and the impact of STP’s and NHS England 

decisions around MSK triaging. 

  

David Quaile has now taken over a group co-ordinator so please direct any queries on dates for our 

quarterly meetings to him on david.quaile@nhs.net 

  

 


